   GOTHENBURG HOUSING AUTHORITY
REGULAR BOARD MEETING

June 14, 2022
PRESENT: Kyle Fornoff,  Joni Birnie, Travis Pieper, Cindy Soller, Brennon Malcom
ABSENT: Jill Rubenthaler
OTHERS PRESENT: Executive Director, Gerri Hild
Meeting called to order by Chairman Fornoff  at 8:02  AM.  
OPEN MEETING ACT ANNOUNCEMENT: A copy of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act is located on the bulletin board on the north wall by the door of this meeting room.

 PUBLIC COMMENT:    None
MINUTES   
 The minutes from  March 8, 2022  Regular Meeting were read and approved.  

Meeting  minutes were distributed as a hard copy to each Board Member.   

Commissioner  Pieper  made motion to approve Minutes as submitted.
Second by Commissioner  Soller.   Board unanimously approved the Minutes  
FINANCIAL:  
The April  Financials for all programs from  Loucks and Schwartz had been emailed to Board Members for review.  
Commissioner Pieper made motion to accept the financials.  Second by Commissioner Soller.   Board unanimously approved.  
Invoices were available for the Board to review and signatures were collected for May bills.  

REPORT ON OCCUPANCY: 
A review of vacancies indicated 1 vacant at Hillcrest with one application in process and tenant is moving in today,  
13 leased under the Section 8 Voucher program.  2 Vacant scattered sites 
COMMUNICATIONS:  None
TRAINING/MEETINGS:
Gerri attended a virtual meeting regarding payment standards through HUD.  The course lasted two hours and it went over what you need to do in order to to request higher payment standards into HUD.  Anything above 110%-120%  must require HUD approval and HUD does have exception payment areas.  More training can be found on our HUD website that can assist you if you need to submit or learn more about payment standards.
TENANTS: 
Executive Director, Gerri held a meeting on 5/20/2022 meeting with the tenants regarding Safety and Rumors on the complex.  Our June newsletter was also given to each tenant with letter from Hild regarding what was discussed with reasoning so everyone is aware they are safe to stay here.  
Carry in dinner was held on 6/8, and we had a very good turn out this time.  The Committee decided that next month they will use some of the funds from the donations to have a Pizza Party.

Bingo will be held on 6/28.

OLD BUSINESS:
Full-Time Maintenance:  GHA is still looking for a full-time Maintenance working, Hild had three recent applicants and has interviewed two of them, the third was a no show.   Gerri will reach out to both of them again and do a second interview with Phillip to get the feel of which one would fit best with our team.  
End of Year/Audit:  Hild states Jeff from Niewedde & Wiens will be here to complete GHA audit on June 30th.  All end of your paper work has been sent to Jeff from Loucks and Schwartz.
Employee Vacation Benefits:  Hild printed current personnel policy and a revised one since she reached out to other housing agencies to see what they offered.  Currently, we offer 1 day a month from 1 year of employment to 15 years.  Hild says we need come up with an incentive to keep our current/upcoming staff.    This topic will be tabled until next meeting for approval.
NEW BUSINESS:
Lawn Mower- Thank you to the board for allowing us to purchase  a new lawn mower for our complex!  Per an email on 5/20/2022 Hild sent out emails with bids from Mikes Motorcycle & ATV Repair and Kearney Powersports, Mikes came in at $7,779.00 (he gave us a discount for being government) Kearney Powersports has two bids one $10,470.00  & $9,970.99 (no discount offered) .  Hild got email approval to purchase lawnmower from Mike’s and it was picked up on May 25, 2022.  
Open Forum:
Mid Year Cost of Living Adjustment-Fornoff brought to the table a Mid-year appreciation bonus/Cost of Living increase for all current staff.  A $500 bonus will be issued to all staff on Payroll date of 6/15/2022.  

Commissioner  Malcom  made motion to approve Mid-Year Bonus.

Second by Commissioner Pieper.   Board unanimously approved the Minutes  
With no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Fornoff called the meeting adjourned at 8:45 AM.   
Meeting Adjourned.  
Next Regular meeting will be July 12 , 2022.
____________________________________

_________________________________
Board Chairman: 
       
Kyle Fornoff


Executive Director:         Gerri Hild
